Mr. Lee K. Anderson, Secretary, Oklahoma High School Athletic Association, 314 Key Building, Oklahoma City, Okla.

Dear Lee:

I ask your pardon for the delay in responding to your letter of November 27th.

The Rules Committee has rules that when you are in the back court the division line is in the front court, and when the player is in the front court the division line is in the back court. You have ten seconds to get the ball across the division line.

I trust that I have answered your question. If you should care to write me further it will be a pleasure to hear from you.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA PAIL